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The taxonomy of Philornis species is currently very obscure. On one hand because some of these species were described from single specimens and the types are lost, and on the other because the morphological characters used for the diagnosis of these species are inconsistent or not markedly distinguishable. Since the virulence varies between parasite species, sheding some light into the systematic of this almost unknown group of flies is highly relevant for conservation purposes.
In a previous work we used molecular analysis to distinguish between the two Philornis species most frequently diagnosed in Southern South America, and showed that Philornis torquans was most of the time misidentified as Philornis seguyi. Herein, with the definitive confirmation of the lost of P. seguyi holotype, new molecular data on Philornis specimens from the region reported as type-locality for P. seguyi (Misiones province, Argentina) is presented and contrasted with the extant library of Philornis ITS2 sequences. The results obtained invite to reconsider previous interpretations and strongly suggest that subcutaneous Philornis spp. from southern South America may actually constitute a complex of cryptic species (Philornis torquans complex), highlighting the need for thorough systematic revision of this group.
We believe this paper is suitable for publication in Revista Mexicana de Biodiversidad because we feel that our observations deserve to be quickly brought to the attention of the growing number of scientists currently working on bird parasites.
The manuscript has been read and approved by all authors. The results of the present study do not pose conflict of interests of any kind. All authors agree to this submission and the Corresponding author has been authorized by all co-authors. This Article has not been published before and is not concurrently being considered for publication elsewhere.
We suggest as potential reviewers Dr. Bradley Sinclair (Canadian National Collection of Insects and Ottawa Plant Laboratory - Entomology, email: Bradley.Sinclair@inspection.gc.ca) and Dr. Luciano Patitucci (Museo Argentino de Ciencias Naturales "Bernardino Rivadavia", email: lpatitu@yahoo.com.ar).
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Dr. Lucas D. Monje
